New Highland Site Base Meeting

October 19, 2007

The meeting was called to order at 2:35 P.M. on Friday, October 19th.  The following members were present:

Joan Hill

J. D. Duncan

Renee Cox

Mrs. Goff

Visitors:

Jennifer Bennett, Jessica Purchis, Mike Mayhew, Brandon Miles, Meghan Harpool, and Kaytie Georgel.

Robin Pitvorec spoke to the council in regards to the staffing committee proposal.  She felt the committee didn’t understand the need for getting help during the writing block due to the small percentage writing would count on the test.  She also said the committee need to be evenly represented by all grade levels.  At this time, the staffing committee consists of 3 second grade teachers, 1 kindergarten teacher, and 1 special education teacher. 

Item #1 Finance

J. D. Duncan approved the budget and Joan Hill seconded the motion for this month’s budget report.

Item #2 Old Business

Joan Hill approved the August 27th minutes and Renee Cox seconded the motion.

Mrs. Goff informed the council that the new hire Brenda Hart has resigned her position of special education assistant.  Mrs. Goff made a recommendation to the council to hire Karen Shaw for this position.  

Item #3  New Business

The Site Base Annual Report is due January 10th.  Mrs. Goff would like for the council members to check calendars for a date to work on this project.  

Special Education Stipend

Jessica Purchis addressed the council requesting a stipend of $1896 for being the special education facilitator for New Highland.  Mrs. Goff will contact Dr. Melloy at Central Office on the legalities of this request.  At this time, the school’s money has been budgeted and no other elementary school in the district pays their facilitator a stipend.  The council will meet back next month to discuss information Mrs. Goff received for Dr. Melloy.

Climate Committee

Jessica Purchis and Megan Harpool from the Public Relations/Climate Committee presented the new flower fund/retirement gift plans to the council.  

Item I:  All certified and classified staff may contribute.  All certified and classified staff members will be included in remembrances.  All certified staff who wish to contribute may contribute $25.00.  All certified staff who wish to contribute may contribute $15.00.  These amounts may be paid in two monthly installments.

Item II:  If the fund should run out of money, an additional collection will be made.  If there is money left, it will be carried over to the next school year.

Item III:  If a certified or classified staff member requires hospitalization/outpatient surgery, an arrangement will be sent to the hospital/home.  The cost of the arrangement shall not exceed $30.00.

Item IV:  A card will be sent to a hospitalized spouse or child of staff members.  The committee scribe will take care of sending cards as soon as it knows the situation.

Item V:  In case of serious illness or hospitalization of a spouse or child of a certified or classified staff member, the committee will elect to collect funds from others on a volunteer basis as a private response.

Item VI:  In case of death (certified or classified staff member, spouse, child, their parents, or as deemed appropriate by the committee), an arrangement will be sent to the funeral home.  The cost of arrangement shall not exceed $50.00.

Item VII:  Retirement gifts will be presented to certified and classified staff members on a volunteer basis.  The committee will organize retirement events.

Item VIII:  In case of unusual circumstances, the chairperson will send $40.00 floral arrangements based on committee decisions.

The climate committee will be responsible for handling all funds and keeping ledgers of monies spent.  Jessica Purchis will ask Karen Killensworth to check with Central Office about fund guidelines for committee.

Budget Committee

Mike Mayhew presented budget committee recommendations to the council.  Recommendations are as follows:

Mrs. Goff-Rewards for Vocabulary Word of the Day-$100

Mrs. Goff-End of the Year Awards Day and Field Day-$1000

Mrs. Goff-Planners for students who cannot pay-$200

Mrs. Goff-Achievement Award pizza parties-$250

Mrs. Goff-Testing t-shirts for grades 3/4/5-$1500

Mr. Thomas-Discipline Celebration Awards-$750.00

Mrs. Sego-Accelerated Reader-Blazers $2300

Mrs. Gani-Academic Team-$500

Mrs. Hill-Preschool End of Year Celebration $50

Kindergarten Graduation-$150

Mr. Duncan-BETA induction ceremony $150

Fifth Grade Graduation-$500

Mrs. Dahl-Medals for 4th and 5th grade Pro/Dist. CATS scores-$125

Mrs. Dahl-School Pizza Party meeting/exceeding CATS goal-$750

3/4/5 grade subscription www.brainpop.com ($975 school or $575 computer lab) $175 for 15 teachers

Total Request:  $8500

Mr. Mayhew will add  Enchanted Learning to funds request and check on price.  Mr. Duncan will check with Karen Killensworth about Compass Learning fee.

Connie Goff made a motion to approve budget request and Joan Hill seconded the motion.

Assistants

The council reviewed the staffing committee recommendations.  At this time, the council would like for the staffing committee to review their recommendations and make sure it reflects a FAIRNESS for the good of the school.  

Mrs. Goff made a motion to adjourn the meeting @ 3:30 and Renee Cox seconded the motion.

